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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

301732842 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

TAI TAI PIE PIE'S, LIMITED 
1303-5 WILSON HOUSE, 
19-27 WYNDHAM STREET, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

RIBEIRO HUI 
6/F, Wilson House, 
19-27 Wyndham Street, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

30,43 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  

11-10-2010  
 
25-09-2020 
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Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 16 
Packaging bags; paper bags; paper napkins; publications and printed materials; paper 
filters for coffee makers; art paper; bookmarks; greeting cards; stationery boxes; 
stationery; calendars; diaries; posters; paper, cardboard and goods made from these 
materials, not included in other classes; printed matter; instructional and teaching 
material (except apparatus); plastic materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes 
 
類別 Class 29 
Potato chips; croquettes; soup; vegetable salads; vegetable soup preparations 
 
類別 Class 32 
Non-alcoholic beverages; beer; cider; flavouring syrups for making beverages; fruit 
drinks; fruit juices; ginger ale; ginger beer; lemonades; mineral water; soda water; 
soft drinks; sparkling waters; tomato juices 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 30 
Baked goods including muffins, scones, biscuits, cookies, pastries and breads; 
chocolate-based beverages; cocoa-based beverages; coffee-based beverages; tea-based 
beverages; bread rolls; buns; cakes; chocolate; confectionery; crackers; farinaceous 
food pastes; ferments for pastes; flavourings, other than essential oils; farinaceous 
foods; frozen yogurt; fruit jellies; gingerbread; honey; ice-cream; macaroni; meat 
gravies; meat pies; noodles; oatmeal; pancakes; pate; pies; pizzas; popcorn; quiches; 
ravioli; rice; rice cakes; rice-based snack food; rusks; dressings for salad; sago; 
sandwiches; seasonings; spaghetti; cereal-based snack food; sorbets; spring rolls; 
sushi; tarts; tea; tapioca; unleavened bread; vermicelli; vinegar; waffles 
 
類別 Class 43 
Bar services; cafes; cafeterias; canteens; food preparation; contract food services; 
restaurants; self-service restaurants; snack-bars; preparation of carry-out foods and 
beverages; temporary accommodation 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304136625AB 
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[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

The applicant claims the colours green, red, 
yellow and blue as elements of mark "B" in the 
series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

VICTORIA EDUCATIONAL ORGANISATION LIMITED (維多利

亞教育機構有限公司) 
G/F., Ko Fung Court, Tower 1, 
No.1 Fok Yum Road, Harbour Heights, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

CHAN, TANG & KWOK 
Rooms 2503-04, 25/F., Shanghai Industrial 
Investment Building, 
48-62 Hennessy Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

18,28,35,38,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

11-05-2017  
 
04-02-2020 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in 
relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
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decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to 
the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
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information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
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luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation 
to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
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relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 

 
 



 
  
                        

8/29 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/144 公布日期 Publication Date:27-11-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304136634AB 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

VICTORIA EDUCATIONAL ORGANISATION LIMITED (維多利

亞教育機構有限公司) 
G/F., Ko Fung Court, Tower 1, 
No.1 Fok Yum Road, Harbour Heights, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

CHAN, TANG & KWOK 
Rooms 2503-04, 25/F., Shanghai Industrial 
Investment Building, 
48-62 Hennessy Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

28,35 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

11-05-2017  
 
04-02-2020 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
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equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304136643AB 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

VICTORIA EDUCATIONAL ORGANISATION LIMITED (維多利

亞教育機構有限公司) 
G/F., Ko Fung Court, Tower 1, 
No.1 Fok Yum Road, Harbour Heights, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

CHAN, TANG & KWOK 
Rooms 2503-04, 25/F., Shanghai Industrial 
Investment Building, 
48-62 Hennessy Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

18,28,35,38,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

11-05-2017  
 
04-02-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in 
relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
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electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to 
the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
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in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation 
to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
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[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
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program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304226003 
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[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

DXC Technology Company 
1775 Tysons Boulevard, 
Tysons, Virginia 22102, 
UNITED STATES 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Liu, Shen & Associates 
Room 3716, 37th Floor, Sun Hung Kai Centre, 
30 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,16,35,36,37,38,41,42,44,45 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

31-07-2017  
 
30-03-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Software; Downloadable software; Computer programs; all the foregoing for generating, 
processing, measuring, analyzing, recording, amplifying, enhancing, producing, 
reproducing, transmitting, controlling, testing, receiving and playing audio signals, 
audio files, sounds, and visual signals. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Software; Downloadable software; Computer programs; all the foregoing other than for 
generating, processing, measuring, analyzing, recording, amplifying, enhancing, 
producing, reproducing, transmitting, controlling, testing, receiving and playing 
audio signals, audio files, sounds, and visual signals; Computer hardware; Biometric 
capture and verification devices; Downloadable publications; Electronic publications. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Printed publications; Printed matter. 
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類別 Class 35 
Business consulting; Business management consulting; Business information; Business 
strategy services; Business research services; Business management and business 
operation research services; Outsourcing services [business assistance]; Business 
process management consultancy; Business process outsourcing services; Outsourcing 
[business assistance] in the field of information technology; Outsourcing of telephone 
call centers and data center operations [business assistance]; Business data analysis; 
Business consulting in the field of big data; Data processing; Database management; 
Auditing of legal bills; Business consulting for reviewing business efficiency of 
legal service providers; Consultancy relating to business efficiency; Supply chain 
management consulting and management services; Business consultancy services relating 
to disaster planning and recovery; Office functions; Information, consultancy and 
advisory services relating to all the foregoing services. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Insurance services; Reinsurance services; Consulting and information concerning 
insurance and reinsurance; Insurance claims processing; Financial services; 
Information services relating to banking; Financial consultancy relating to loans; 
Information, consultancy and advisory services relating to all the foregoing services. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation, maintenance and repair of computer hardware; Installation, maintenance 
and repair of computer systems; Installation, maintenance and repair of computer 
networks; Installation, maintenance and repair of telecommunications hardware and 
telecommunications networks; Information, consultancy and advisory services relating 
to all the foregoing services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications; Voice and data transmission services; Providing internet access; 
Wireless communications services; Providing communications services including instant 
messaging, voice transmission, data transmission, audio and video calling, and video 
conferencing via unified communications as a service (UCaaS) system; Email services; 
Transmission of messages; Information, consultancy and advisory services relating to 
all the foregoing services; Providing online portals that enable employees of an 
enterprise to access and install computer software applications from such enterprise's 
online software application store. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Training; Education; Arranging and conducting conferences, classes and seminars; 
Providing electronic publications; Providing on-line publications; Information, 
consultancy and advisory services relating to all the foregoing services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; Information technology (IT) consulting services; Providing technical 
advice relating to computer hardware and software; Design, testing, installation, 
integration, hosting, and updating of software and computer programs; Software as a 
service [SaaS]; Providing on-line non-downloadable software; Platform as a Service 
[PaaS]; Computer security consultancy and assessments; Computer anti-virus protection 
services; Provision of security services for computer software, computer networks, and 
computer systems; Research relating to security; Cybersecurity services; 
Infrastructure as a Service [IaaS]; Providing virtual computer environments through 
cloud computing; Computer and computer systems technical support services; Recovery of 
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computer data; Technical support services for operating computer data centers for 
others; Computer services, namely, computer system administration for others; 
Development, maintenance, and hosting of databases; Design, development, 
configuration, and integration of computer systems and networks; Monitoring of 
computer systems to ensure proper functioning; Cloud hosting and migration services; 
Cloud computing; Cloud services, namely, integration of private and public cloud 
computing environments; Providing a web-based system and online portal for users to 
remotely manage, lock, unlock, wipe data on, and locate mobile and wireless devices; 
Research in the field of technology; Data security services; Data migration services; 
Electronic data storage; Remote computer backup services; Encryption, decryption and 
authentication of information, messages and data; Administration of user rights in 
computer networks; Disaster recovery services (Computer -); Product research, design, 
and development; Information, consultancy and advisory services relating to all the 
foregoing services. 
 
類別 Class 44 
Medical services; Telemedicine services; Healthcare consulting; Medical information; 
Information, consultancy and advisory services relating to all the foregoing services. 
 
類別 Class 45 
Security services for the protection of property and individuals; Security services; 
Security consultancy; Authentication, issuance and validation of digital certificates; 
Providing authentication of personal identification information [identification 
verification services]; Advisory services relating to regulatory affairs; Reviewing 
standards and practices to assure compliance with laws and regulations; Information, 
consultancy and advisory services relating to all the foregoing services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304375864 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Razer (Asia-Pacific) Pte. Ltd. 
514 Chai Chee Lane, 
#07-05 Singapore 469029, 
SINGAPORE 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
Chater Road, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,14,35,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

20-12-2017  
 
29-06-2020 
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of data, sound or images; 
cellular mobile telephones; digital telephones; handheld mobile digital electronic 
devices for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, and reviewing text, 
data, image, audio, and audiovisual files, for the sending and receiving of telephone 
calls, electronic mail, and other digital data, for use as a digital format audio 
player, handheld computer, personal digital assistant, electronic organizer, 
electronic notepad, camera, and global positioning system (GPS) electronic navigation 
device; internet phones; mobile phone sets; mobile phones; mobile phones for use in 
vehicles; mobile telephones; mobile telecommunications apparatus; multifunctional 
telephones; phone appliances; portable telephones; smartphones; smartphones in the 
shape of a watch; telephone apparatus; telephones; video telephones; all of the 
aforementioned goods primarily marketed for gaming use and / or for gamers; all of the 
aforementioned goods excluding televisions and future versions or iterations of 
televisions; bags, pouches, cases and covers adapted for holding and storing the 
aforementioned goods; carriers adapted for mobile phones; computer hardware for 
displaying phone calls; computer hardware for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving phone calls; computer hardware for 
telecommunications; computer peripherals for displaying phone calls; computer 
peripherals for mobile devices for displaying phone calls, data, audio and video; 
computer peripherals for mobile devices for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving phone calls, data, audio and video; computer 
software and peripherals for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, 
reviewing, and receiving phone calls; computer software drivers for the aforesaid 
computer peripherals; devices for hands-free use of mobile phones; dustproof plugs for 
jacks of mobile phones; electronic devices used to locate lost articles employing the 
global positioning system or cellular communication; handheld computers; hands free 
devices for mobile-phones; hands free kits for phones; headsets for mobile telephones; 
holders adapted for mobile phones; keyboards for mobile phones; keyboards for smart 
phones; local mobile telephone installations; local mobile telephone systems; mobile 
communication terminals; mobile data apparatus; mobile data communications apparatus; 
mobile data instruments; mobile data receivers; mobile phone straps; mobile tablet 
computers; mobile telephone batteries; mobile, and handheld computers; peripherals for 
mobile devices; personal digital assistants; phone plugs; protective films adapted for 
smartphones; rechargeable cellular telephone batteries; stands adapted for mobile 
phones; straps for mobile phones; usb cables for cellphones; wearable mobile 
electronic devices; wearable peripherals for mobile devices; wireless headsets for 
smartphones; apparatus for cable management for the aforementioned goods; batteries 
and power supplies for the aforementioned goods; computer software and computer 
software drivers for the aforementioned goods; packaged or downloaded instruction 
manuals in electronic format sold as a unit for the aforesaid goods; parts and spare 
parts of the aforementioned goods as far as included in this class; stands, covers, 
cases, holsters, power adaptors, and wired and wireless remote controls for the 
aforementioned goods. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Application software; armbands with electronics; audio equipment and apparatus; 
augmented reality and virtual reality game software; augmented reality and virtual 
reality software and hardware; augmented reality software for use in mobile devices 
for integrating electronic data with real world environments for use in industrial, 
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manufacturing, enterprise, educational, military, or field service settings; bags, 
pouches, cases and covers adapted for holding and storing the aforementioned goods; 
battery chargers; camera lenses; camera mounts; cameras; cases adapted for mobile 
phones; cases and bags for photographic and cinematographic apparatus; cases, 
housings, and accessories for photographic equipment; cases for smartphones; chargers 
for electric batteries; computer and video games (software); computer application 
software for mobile phones, digital eyewear and other electronic mobile wearable 
devices for use in industrial, manufacturing, enterprise, educational, military or 
field service setting; computer bags, computer pouches, computer cases, sleeves and 
covers; computer controls for lighting apparatus; computer displays; computer game 
software for use on mobile and cellular phones; computer graphics cards; computer 
graphics tablets; computer hardware; computer hardware for displaying data, audio and 
video; computer hardware for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, 
reviewing, and receiving data, audio and video; computer joysticks; computer 
keyboards; computer keypads; computer mice; computer mice mats; computer monitors; 
computer pens; computer peripheral devices; computer peripherals and input devices 
[data processing equipment] adapted for use with computers, including mice, keyboards, 
joysticks, trackballs; computer peripherals for displaying data, audio and video; 
computer peripherals for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, reviewing, 
and receiving data; computer programs for personal information management; computer 
software; computer software and peripherals for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving audio and video, data and multimedia content; 
computer software applications, downloadable; computer software development tools; 
computer software drivers for the aforesaid computer peripherals; computer software 
for augmented reality and virtual reality for educational purposes; computer software 
for controlling the operation of audio and video devices; computer software for 
enabling image recognition and/or augmented reality technology on electronic mobile 
devices; computer software for tracking the location of mobile digital electronic 
devices; computer software for use in accessing the internet or other computer or 
communications networks; computer software to enable the transmission of photographs 
to mobile telephones; computer software used for uploading, downloading, storing, 
backing up, recording, organizing, transmitting, receiving, accessing, retrieving, 
managing, synchronizing and reviewing text, data, email, documents, images, video and 
audio files, multi-media content, electronic location of mobile digital electronic 
devices; computer soundcards; computer trackballs; computers; database synchronization 
software; digital cameras; downloadable audio and video files, movies, ring tones, 
video games, television programs, pod casts and audio books via the internet and 
wireless devices; downloadable cloud computer software for use in database management, 
use in electronic storage of data, use in configuration of hardware; downloadable 
computer software, namely downloadable computer software for controlling LED lighting; 
downloadable computer software, namely, downloadable mobile applications for setting 
up, configuring, and controlling wearable computer hardware and wearable computer 
peripherals; downloadable graphics for mobile phones; downloadable ring tones for 
mobile phones; downloadable software for boosting the speed and performance of game 
programmes and electronic devices; downloadable software that allows subscribers to 
utilize voice over Internet protocol (VOIP) communication services; earphones; 
electronic and computer game programmes in the field of augmented reality and virtual 
reality; electronic mail and messaging software; electronic organizers; electronic, 
scientific, photographic, cinematographic, optical and signaling apparatus and 
instruments for use in augmented and virtual reality projects; electronically encoded 
identity wristbands; eyewear cases; galvanic cells; game engine software for video 
game development and operation; gesture recognition software; Global Positioning 
System (GPS ) device; graphics amplifiers; head - mounted display screen devices; 
headphones; headsets; high definition graphic chipsets; image data capture devices; 
laptop computers; leather cases for mobile phones; LED lighting specially adapted for 
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the illumination of computer hardware, computer peripherals, sound and audio apparatus 
and electronic devices, including mobile devices; light emitting diode displays; 
light-emitting diodes (LED); microphones; microprocessor or microcontroller to be 
incorporated in necklaces; mobile application software for enabling real world views 
overlaid with digital images, sound, video, and information using a screen, 
smartphone, tablet computer, digital eyewear, or other mobile electronic wearable 
devices; mobile phone cases; mobile phone covers; motion detectors; motion sensors for 
computer and video games; mouse [data processing equipment]; mouse pads; noise 
cancelling apparatus; notebook computers; photographic and cinematographic equipment; 
plug adaptors; prescription eyewear; price comparison software; programmable 
lightemitting diodes [LED] controlled by computer software; protective and carrying 
bags adapted for holding and storing computer peripheral devices; providing online 
software for downloading by others that allows subscribers to utilize voice over 
internet protocol (VOIP) communication services; recognition apparatus incorporating 
scanners; software to control and improve audio equipment sound quality; speakers 
(audio equipment); spectacle parts, namely eyewear temple decorative covers; 
sunglasses; touch sensitive electronic screens with customizable computer graphic use 
interfaces, graphic icons and interactive graphic screens; tripods for electronic 
apparatus; tablet computers; universal serial bus hardware; user interface software; 
video game computer programs for use with game apparatus not requiring a separate 
means of display; virtual reality software; wearable computer peripherals; webcams; 
apparatus for cable management for the aforementioned goods; batteries and power 
supplies for the aforementioned goods; computer software and computer software drivers 
for the aforementioned goods; packaged or downloaded instruction manuals in electronic 
format sold as a unit for the aforesaid goods; parts and spare parts of the 
aforementioned goods as far as included in this class; stands, covers, cases, 
holsters, power adaptors, and wired and wireless remote controls for the 
aforementioned goods. 
 
類別 Class 14 
watches that communicate data to smartphones. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Administration of consumer loyalty programs; administrative processing of purchase 
orders; advertisement via mobile phone networks; advertising; advertising, sponsorship 
(promotion and marketing services) and business management of persons who participate 
in competitions and events for computer games; advertising, sponsorship (promotion and 
marketing services) of competitions and events for computer games; advisory services 
relating to customer service; business information; business information management, 
namely electronic reporting of business information, business analytics, namely 
business information and analytics regarding the sale of products and services of 
others, and relating to the authenticating, processing and management of mobile 
payment; business information management, namely, electronic reporting of business 
analytics relating to payment processing, authentication and tracking; business 
management and organization consultancy; business management of reimbursement programs 
for others; business research; commercial information and advice for consumers 
[consumer advice shop]; compilation of information into computer databases; customer 
service management; demonstration of goods and services; retail, wholesale, or sales 
promotion services for discount services provided via a global computer network or 
physical stores; distributorship services, namely, online retail services relating to 
video games; drawing up of statements of accounts; electronic processing of orders for 
others; business and sales management services for facilitating the exchange and sale 
of services and products of third parties via computer and communication networks; 
invoicing; business management of credit cards, debit cards, gift cards, virtual 
currency, coupons, vouchers, prepaid cards, stored value cards and other forms of 
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payment transactions for business purposes; marketing; marketing, advertising and 
promotion services; on-line advertising on a computer network; online retail services; 
online retail store services provided via a global computer network featuring 
computers, computer software, computer peripherals, mobile phones, smart phones, 
application software and consumer electronics, and demonstration of products relating 
thereto; operation and supervision of sales and promotional incentive schemes; 
organisation, operation and supervision of sales and promotional incentive schemes; 
presentation of goods on communication media, for retail purposes; promoting the goods 
and services of others via computer and communication networks; promotional marketing; 
provision of an on-line marketplace for the trading of goods and services; provision 
of an on-line virtual marketplace; providing business directory information via an 
electronic cloud-based database; provision of market research information; retail sale 
services provided via a global computer network or physical stores; retail services 
provided via a global computer network or physical stores; retail store services 
provided via a global computer network or physical stores; retail store services 
featuring computer, electronic and entertainment products, telecommunications 
apparatus, mobile phones, handheld mobile digital electronic devices, and other 
consumer electronics, computer software, and accessories, peripherals, and carrying 
cases for such products, provided via the internet and other computer, electronic and 
communications networks; retail store services featuring computers, computer software, 
computer peripherals, mobile phones, smart phones, application software and consumer 
electronics, and demonstration of products relating thereto; sales promotion by 
issuing redeemable coupons (for others); sales promotion through customer loyalty 
programmes; search engine optimization; the bringing together, for the benefit of 
others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase those goods from a general merchandise web site in the 
global communications network. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Application service provider (ASP) services featuring computer software; application 
service provider (ASP) services featuring computer software for setting up, 
configuring, and controlling computer hardware and computer peripherals; application 
service provider (ASP) services featuring software for authoring, downloading, 
transmitting, receiving, editing, extracting, encoding, decoding, displaying, storing 
and organizing text, graphics, images, and electronic publications; application 
service provider (ASP) services featuring software that enables users to play and 
program music and audio, video, text and multimedia content, and software featuring 
musical sound recordings, audio, video, text and multimedia content; application 
service provider featuring application programming interface (api) software for 
integration of financial transactions into websites and mobile applications; computer 
consulting and support services for scanning information into computer discs; computer 
data recovery; computer hardware and software consulting services; computer 
programming; computer services, namely, creating, organizing and managing websites for 
online communities relating to digital media, interactive technology, consumer 
electronics, gaming, and virtual reality; computer services, namely, design and 
development of augmented reality and virtual reality game software and hardware for 
others; computer support services (programming and software installation, repair and 
maintenance services); computer timesharing services for communication apparatus; 
computer, mobile phone and consumer electronic diagnostic services (computer 
services); computerised data storage services for archiving electronic data; 
computerized data storage services; computerized data storage services for text, data, 
image, audio, video, and multimedia content; constructing and hosting internet 
platforms for payment processing and transfer; consultancy in the field of software 
design; consulting services in the field of selection, implementation and use of 
computer hardware, computer software and consumer electronic systems for others; 
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consulting services in the field of selection, implementation and use of computer 
hardware and computer software for the operation of consumer electronic systems for 
others in the nature of audio, audiovisual and home and portable entertainment systems 
and devices; creating and maintaining websites; creating an on-line virtual 
environment (website) for the trading of goods and services; data migration services; 
design and development of computer game software; design and development of computer 
hardware and software; design and development of computer software and hardware for 
use in telecommunications and voice over internet protocol (VOIP) applications; design 
and development of software in the field of mobile applications; design and 
development of user interface for application software; design and development of user 
interfaces for computer devices for the purposes of computer gaming; design and 
development of user interfaces for computer gaming; design and development of video 
games (software) and games software; design of mobile telephones; design of 
telecommunications apparatus and equipment; design, maintenance, development and 
updating of computer software; designing, creating, maintaining and hosting online 
retail and electronic commerce websites for others; designing, programming, or doing 
maintenance of computer programs for use in electronic commerce transactions; 
designing, programming, or doing maintenance of computer programs (software) for 
authenticating users in electronic commerce transactions; designing, programming, or 
doing maintenance of internet websites for electronic commerce transactions; 
development of computer software application solutions; development of software; 
development, maintenance and updating of a telecommunication network search engine; 
electronic storage of data, text, images, audio, and video; electronic data storing of 
traditional currency and virtual currency via electronic wallets; computer security 
services for protection of virtual currency via electronic wallets; hosting an 
electronic financial platform connected to a global network to facilitate secure peer-
to-peer financial transactions; graphic design for the compilation of web pages on the 
internet; hosting a website for the uploading, sharing, viewing and posting of 
photographs, digital images, movies, videos, online journals, namely web blogs in 
general interest fields, computer gaming, and other related multimedia entertainment 
materials over a global computer network; hosting computer software applications of 
others; hosting of a social networking website; hosting of an online searchable 
database of text, data, image, audio, video, and multimedia content; hosting the 
websites of others; industrial analysis and research services; information and 
consultation in connection with computerised data storage services for archiving 
electronic data; information and consultation in connection with electronic storage of 
data, text, images, audio, and video; information relating to computer software 
provided online from a global computer network or the internet; information relating 
to the design and development of computer hardware provided online from a global 
computer network or the internet; information technology (IT) services (computer 
hardware, software and peripherals design and technical consultancy); information, 
advice and consultancy in relation to all the aforesaid services; installation, 
updating, maintenance and repair of computer software and application software; mobile 
phone data recovery; multimedia and audiovisual software consulting services; online 
provision of web-based applications; operating search engines; platform as a service 
(PAAS) services featuring games monetization computer platform software for providing 
a virtual currency for use in video games by members of an on-line community via a 
global computer network; providing a secure website and web-based applications and 
software that enable users to remotely access, send, receive, transfer, store, and 
manage digital currency; providing an online interface and network environment that 
features technology that enables participants to solicit, collect, modify, store, 
organize, transmit and manage user data and information; providing temporary use of 
online non-downloadable computer programs for use in electronic commerce transactions; 
providing mapping services and information via computers, telecommunication networks, 
mobile phones, hand-held devices and wireless navigation devices; providing online 
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information in the field of software and hardware development for use with augmented 
reality and virtual reality applications; providing temporary use of on-line non-
downloadable software and software platforms for facilitating, enabling and processing 
electronic payments and data transmission (including via mobile phones), processing of 
real-time payments, processing of internet or direct connect or computer network based 
transactions, processing of financial transactions and transmission of photographic 
images, text, graphics and data; providing search engines for electronic commerce 
transactions; providing search engines for obtaining data on a global computer 
network; providing temporary use of non-downloadable computer software that allows 
users to send, receive, transfer, store, and safeguard digital currency; providing 
temporary use of online, non-downloadable computer software that allows subscribers to 
utilize voice over internet protocol (VOIP) communication services; scientific and 
technological services and research and design relating thereto; smartphone software 
design; software and platform as a service (SAAS) and (PAAS) featuring computer 
software platforms for the trading of goods and services; software creation; software 
design and development; support and consultation services for developing computer 
systems, databases and applications; technical consulting in the field of computers, 
mobile phones and consumer electronics; technical support services, namely, 
troubleshooting computer hardware, computer peripheral, computer software, mobile 
phone hardware, application software and consumer electronic devices; unlocking of 
mobile phones; updating of smartphone software. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304375873 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Razer (Asia-Pacific) Pte. Ltd. 
514 Chai Chee Lane, 
#07-05 Singapore 469029, 
SINGAPORE 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
Chater Road, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,14,35,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

20-12-2017  
 
29-06-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of data, sound or images; 
cellular mobile telephones; digital telephones; handheld mobile digital electronic 
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devices for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, and reviewing text, 
data, image, audio, and audiovisual files, for the sending and receiving of telephone 
calls, electronic mail, and other digital data, for use as a digital format audio 
player, handheld computer, personal digital assistant, electronic organizer, 
electronic notepad, camera, and global positioning system (GPS) electronic navigation 
device; internet phones; mobile phone sets; mobile phones; mobile phones for use in 
vehicles; mobile telephones; mobile telecommunications apparatus; multifunctional 
telephones; phone appliances; portable telephones; smartphones; smartphones in the 
shape of a watch; telephone apparatus; telephones; video telephones; all of the 
aforementioned goods primarily marketed for gaming use and / or for gamers; all of the 
aforementioned goods excluding televisions and future versions or iterations of 
televisions; bags, pouches, cases and covers adapted for holding and storing the 
aforementioned goods; carriers adapted for mobile phones; computer hardware for 
displaying phone calls; computer hardware for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving phone calls; computer hardware for 
telecommunications; computer peripherals for displaying phone calls; computer 
peripherals for mobile devices for displaying phone calls, data, audio and video; 
computer peripherals for mobile devices for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving phone calls, data, audio and video; computer 
software; computer software and peripherals for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving phone calls; computer software drivers for the 
aforesaid computer peripherals; devices for handsfree use of mobile phones; dustproof 
plugs for jacks of mobile phones; electronic devices used to locate lost articles 
employing the global positioning system or cellular communication; handheld computers; 
hands free devices for mobile-phones; hands free kits for phones; headsets for mobile 
telephones; holders adapted for mobile phones; keyboards for mobile phones; keyboards 
for smart phones; local mobile telephone installations; local mobile telephone 
systems; mobile communication terminals; mobile data apparatus; mobile data 
communications apparatus; mobile data instruments; mobile data receivers; mobile phone 
straps; mobile tablet computers; mobile telephone batteries; mobile, and handheld 
computers; peripherals for mobile devices; personal digital assistants; phone plugs; 
protective films adapted for smartphones; rechargeable cellular telephone batteries; 
stands adapted for mobile phones; straps for mobile phones; usb cables for cellphones; 
wearable mobile electronic devices; wearable peripherals for mobile devices; wireless 
headsets for smartphones; apparatus for cable management for the aforementioned goods; 
batteries and power supplies for the aforementioned goods; computer software and 
computer software drivers for the aforementioned goods; packaged or downloaded 
instruction manuals in electronic format sold as a unit for the aforesaid goods; parts 
and spare parts of the aforementioned goods as far as included in this class; stands, 
covers, cases, holsters, power adaptors, and wired and wireless remote controls for 
the aforementioned goods. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Application software; armbands with electronics; audio equipment and apparatus; 
augmented reality and virtual reality game software; augmented reality and virtual 
reality software and hardware; augmented reality software for use in mobile devices 
for integrating electronic data with real world environments for use in industrial, 
manufacturing, enterprise, educational, military, or field service settings; bags, 
pouches, cases and covers adapted for holding and storing the aforementioned goods; 
battery chargers; camera lenses; camera mounts; cameras; cases adapted for mobile 
phones; cases and bags for photographic and cinematographic apparatus; cases, 
housings, and accessories for photographic equipment; cases for smartphones; chargers 
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for electric batteries; computer and video games (software); computer application 
software for mobile phones, digital eyewear and other electronic mobile wearable 
devices for use in industrial, manufacturing, enterprise, educational, military or 
field service setting; computer bags, computer pouches, computer cases, sleeves and 
covers; computer controls for lighting apparatus; computer displays; computer game 
software for use on mobile and cellular phones; computer graphics cards; computer 
graphics tablets; computer hardware; computer hardware for displaying data, audio and 
video; computer hardware for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, 
reviewing, and receiving data, audio and video; computer joysticks; computer 
keyboards; computer keypads; computer mice; computer mice mats; computer monitors; 
computer pens; computer peripheral devices; computer peripherals and input devices 
[data processing equipment] adapted for use with computers, including mice, keyboards, 
joysticks, trackballs; computer peripherals for displaying data, audio and video; 
computer peripherals for recording, organizing, transmitting, manipulating, reviewing, 
and receiving data; computer programs for personal information management; computer 
software; computer software and peripherals for recording, organizing, transmitting, 
manipulating, reviewing, and receiving audio and video, data and multimedia content; 
computer software applications, downloadable; computer software development tools; 
computer software drivers for the aforesaid computer peripherals; computer software 
for augmented reality and virtual reality for educational purposes; computer software 
for controlling the operation of audio and video devices; computer software for 
enabling image recognition and/or augmented reality technology on electronic mobile 
devices; computer software for tracking the location of mobile digital electronic 
devices; computer software for use in accessing the internet or other computer or 
communications networks; computer software to enable the transmission of photographs 
to mobile telephones; computer software used for uploading, downloading, storing, 
backing up, recording, organizing, transmitting, receiving, accessing, retrieving, 
managing, synchronizing and reviewing text, data, email, documents, images, video and 
audio files, multi-media content, electronic location of mobile digital electronic 
devices; computer soundcards; computer trackballs; computers; database synchronization 
software; digital cameras; downloadable audio and video files, movies, ring tones, 
video games, television programs, pod casts and audio books via the internet and 
wireless devices; downloadable cloud computer software for use in database management, 
use in electronic storage of data, use in configuration of hardware; downloadable 
computer software, namely downloadable computer software for controlling LED lighting; 
downloadable computer software, namely, downloadable mobile applications for setting 
up, configuring, and controlling wearable computer hardware and wearable computer 
peripherals; downloadable graphics for mobile phones; downloadable ring tones for 
mobile phones; downloadable software for boosting the speed and performance of game 
programmes and electronic devices; downloadable software that allows subscribers to 
utilize voice over Internet protocol (VOIP) communication services; earphones; 
electronic and computer game programmes in the field of augmented reality and virtual 
reality; electronic mail and messaging software; electronic organizers; electronic, 
scientific, photographic, cinematographic, optical and signaling apparatus and 
instruments for use in augmented and virtual reality projects; electronically encoded 
identity wristbands; eyewear cases; galvanic cells; game engine software for video 
game development and operation; gesture recognition software; Global Positioning 
System (GPS ) device; graphics amplifiers; head - mounted display screen devices; 
headphones; headsets; high definition graphic chipsets; image data capture devices; 
laptop computers; leather cases for mobile phones; LED lighting specially adapted for 
the illumination of computer hardware, computer peripherals, sound and audio apparatus 
and electronic devices, including mobile devices; light emitting diode displays; 
light-emitting diodes (LED); microphones; microprocessor or microcontroller to be 
incorporated in necklaces; mobile application software for enabling real world views 
overlaid with digital images, sound, video, and information using a screen, 
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smartphone, tablet computer, digital eyewear, or other mobile electronic wearable 
devices; mobile phone cases; mobile phone covers; motion detectors; motion sensors for 
computer and video games; mouse [data processing equipment]; mouse pads; noise 
cancelling apparatus; notebook computers; photographic and cinematographic equipment; 
plug adaptors; prescription eyewear; price comparison software; programmable 
lightemitting diodes [LED] controlled by computer software; protective and carrying 
bags adapted for holding and storing computer peripheral devices; providing online 
software for downloading by others that allows subscribers to utilize voice over 
internet protocol (VOIP) communication services; recognition apparatus incorporating 
scanners; software to control and improve audio equipment sound quality; speakers 
(audio equipment); spectacle parts, namely eyewear temple decorative covers; 
sunglasses; touch sensitive electronic screens with customizable computer graphic use 
interfaces, graphic icons and interactive graphic screens; tripods for electronic 
apparatus; tablet computers; universal serial bus hardware; user interface software; 
video game computer programs for use with game apparatus not requiring a separate 
means of display; virtual reality software; wearable computer peripherals; webcams; 
apparatus for cable management for the aforementioned goods; batteries and power 
supplies for the aforementioned goods; computer software and computer software drivers 
for the aforementioned goods; packaged or downloaded instruction manuals in electronic 
format sold as a unit for the aforesaid goods; parts and spare parts of the 
aforementioned goods as far as included in this class; stands, covers, cases, 
holsters, power adaptors, and wired and wireless remote controls for the 
aforementioned goods. 
 
類別 Class 14 
watches that communicate data to smartphones. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Administration of consumer loyalty programs; administrative processing of purchase 
orders; advertisement via mobile phone networks; advertising; advertising, sponsorship 
(promotion and marketing services) and business management of persons who participate 
in competitions and events for computer games; advertising, sponsorship (promotion and 
marketing services) of competitions and events for computer games; advisory services 
relating to customer service; business information; business information management, 
namely electronic reporting of business information, business analytics, namely 
business information and analytics regarding the sale of products and services of 
others, and relating to the authenticating, processing and management of mobile 
payment; business information management, namely, electronic reporting of business 
analytics relating to payment processing, authentication and tracking; business 
management and organization consultancy; business management of reimbursement programs 
for others; business research; commercial information and advice for consumers 
[consumer advice shop]; compilation of information into computer databases; customer 
service management; demonstration of goods and services; retail, wholesale, or sales 
promotion services for discount services provided via a global computer network or 
physical stores; distributorship services, namely, online retail services relating to 
video games; drawing up of statements of accounts; electronic processing of orders for 
others; business and sales management services for facilitating the exchange and sale 
of services and products of third parties via computer and communication networks; 
invoicing; business management of credit cards, debit cards, gift cards, virtual 
currency, coupons, vouchers, prepaid cards, stored value cards and other forms of 
payment transactions for business purposes; marketing; marketing, advertising and 
promotion services; on-line advertising on a computer network; online retail services; 
online retail store services provided via a global computer network featuring 
computers, computer software, computer peripherals, mobile phones, smart phones, 
application software and consumer electronics, and demonstration of products relating 
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thereto; operation and supervision of sales and promotional incentive schemes; 
organisation, operation and supervision of sales and promotional incentive schemes; 
presentation of goods on communication media, for retail purposes; promoting the goods 
and services of others via computer and communication networks; promotional marketing; 
provision of an on-line marketplace for the trading of goods and services; provision 
of an on-line virtual marketplace; providing business directory information via an 
electronic cloud-based database; provision of market research information; retail sale 
services provided via a global computer network or physical stores; retail services 
provided via a global computer network or physical stores; retail store services 
provided via a global computer network or physical stores; retail store services 
featuring computer, electronic and entertainment products, telecommunications 
apparatus, mobile phones, handheld mobile digital electronic devices, and other 
consumer electronics, computer software, and accessories, peripherals, and carrying 
cases for such products, provided via the internet and other computer, electronic and 
communications networks; retail store services featuring computers, computer software, 
computer peripherals, mobile phones, smart phones, application software and consumer 
electronics, and demonstration of products relating thereto; sales promotion by 
issuing redeemable coupons (for others); sales promotion through customer loyalty 
programmes; search engine optimization; the bringing together, for the benefit of 
others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase those goods from a general merchandise web site in the 
global communications network. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Application service provider (ASP) services featuring computer software; application 
service provider (ASP) services featuring computer software for setting up, 
configuring, and controlling computer hardware and computer peripherals; application 
service provider (ASP) services featuring software for authoring, downloading, 
transmitting, receiving, editing, extracting, encoding, decoding, displaying, storing 
and organizing text, graphics, images, and electronic publications; application 
service provider (ASP) services featuring software that enables users to play and 
program music and audio, video, text and multimedia content, and software featuring 
musical sound recordings, audio, video, text and multimedia content; application 
service provider featuring application programming interface (api) software for 
integration of financial transactions into websites and mobile applications; computer 
consulting and support services for scanning information into computer discs; computer 
data recovery; computer hardware and software consulting services; computer 
programming; computer services, namely, creating, organizing and managing websites for 
online communities relating to digital media, interactive technology, consumer 
electronics, gaming, and virtual reality; computer services, namely, design and 
development of augmented reality and virtual reality game software and hardware for 
others; computer support services (programming and software installation, repair and 
maintenance services); computer timesharing services for communication apparatus; 
computer, mobile phone and consumer electronic diagnostic services (computer 
services); computerised data storage services for archiving electronic data; 
computerized data storage services; computerized data storage services for text, data, 
image, audio, video, and multimedia content; constructing and hosting internet 
platforms for payment processing and transfer; consultancy in the field of software 
design; consulting services in the field of selection, implementation and use of 
computer hardware, computer software and consumer electronic systems for others; 
consulting services in the field of selection, implementation and use of computer 
hardware and computer software for the operation of consumer electronic systems for 
others in the nature of audio, audiovisual and home and portable entertainment systems 
and devices; creating and maintaining websites; creating an on-line virtual 
environment (website) for the trading of goods and services; data migration services; 
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design and development of computer game software; design and development of computer 
hardware and software; design and development of computer software and hardware for 
use in telecommunications and voice over internet protocol (VOIP) applications; design 
and development of software in the field of mobile applications; design and 
development of user interface for application software; design and development of user 
interfaces for computer devices for the purposes of computer gaming; design and 
development of user interfaces for computer gaming; design and development of video 
games (software) and games software; design of mobile telephones; design of 
telecommunications apparatus and equipment; design, maintenance, development and 
updating of computer software; designing, creating, maintaining and hosting online 
retail and electronic commerce websites for others; designing, programming, or doing 
maintenance of computer programs for use in electronic commerce transactions; 
designing, programming, or doing maintenance of computer programs (software) for 
authenticating users in electronic commerce transactions; designing, programming, or 
doing maintenance of internet websites for electronic commerce transactions; 
development of computer software application solutions; development of software; 
development, maintenance and updating of a telecommunication network search engine; 
electronic storage of data, text, images, audio, and video; electronic data storing of 
traditional currency and virtual currency via electronic wallets; computer security 
services for protection of virtual currency via electronic wallets; hosting an 
electronic financial platform connected to a global network to facilitate secure peer-
to-peer financial transactions; graphic design for the compilation of web pages on the 
internet; hosting a website for the uploading, sharing, viewing and posting of 
photographs, digital images, movies, videos, online journals, namely web blogs in 
general interest fields, computer gaming, and other related multimedia entertainment 
materials over a global computer network; hosting computer software applications of 
others; hosting of a social networking website; hosting of an online searchable 
database of text, data, image, audio, video, and multimedia content; hosting the 
websites of others; industrial analysis and research services; information and 
consultation in connection with computerised data storage services for archiving 
electronic data; information and consultation in connection with electronic storage of 
data, text, images, audio, and video; information relating to computer software 
provided online from a global computer network or the internet; information relating 
to the design and development of computer hardware provided online from a global 
computer network or the internet; information technology (IT) services (computer 
hardware, software and peripherals design and technical consultancy); information, 
advice and consultancy in relation to all the aforesaid services; installation, 
updating, maintenance and repair of computer software and application software; mobile 
phone data recovery; multimedia and audiovisual software consulting services; online 
provision of web-based applications; operating search engines; platform as a service 
(PAAS) services featuring games monetization computer platform software for providing 
a virtual currency for use in video games by members of an on-line community via a 
global computer network; providing a secure website and web-based applications and 
software that enable users to remotely access, send, receive, transfer, store, and 
manage digital currency; providing an online interface and network environment that 
features technology that enables participants to solicit, collect, modify, store, 
organize, transmit and manage user data and information; providing temporary use of 
online non-downloadable computer programs for use in electronic commerce transactions; 
providing mapping services and information via computers, telecommunication networks, 
mobile phones, hand-held devices and wireless navigation devices; providing online 
information in the field of software and hardware development for use with augmented 
reality and virtual reality applications; providing temporary use of on-line non-
downloadable software and software platforms for facilitating, enabling and processing 
electronic payments and data transmission (including via mobile phones), processing of 
real-time payments, processing of internet or direct connect or computer network based 
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transactions, processing of financial transactions and transmission of photographic 
images, text, graphics and data; providing search engines for electronic commerce 
transactions; providing search engines for obtaining data on a global computer 
network; providing temporary use of non-downloadable computer software that allows 
users to send, receive, transfer, store, and safeguard digital currency; providing 
temporary use of online, non-downloadable computer software that allows subscribers to 
utilize voice over internet protocol (VOIP) communication services; scientific and 
technological services and research and design relating thereto; smartphone software 
design; software and platform as a service (SAAS) and (PAAS) featuring computer 
software platforms for the trading of goods and services; software creation; software 
design and development; support and consultation services for developing computer 
systems, databases and applications; technical consulting in the field of computers, 
mobile phones and consumer electronics; technical support services, namely, 
troubleshooting computer hardware, computer peripheral, computer software, mobile 
phone hardware, application software and consumer electronic devices; unlocking of 
mobile phones; updating of smartphone software. 

 
  


